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Newsletter
Friday 18th November 2022

Highlights 
Attendance

Week 10

Our whole school attendance for this
week was 92.6%. 

The class with the highest attendance
was Elm with 96.4%. 

Dance Festival – What an amazing
event! Thirty-one primary and high
schools took part from across
Wyre and Fylde and showcased a
fabulous array of talent on stage
at the Winter Gardens! Our
performance, which was based on
Peter Pan, was spectacular – a
huge well done to everyone who
took part. Thank you to Miss
Gemma for her creative
choreography and hard work and
to the staff that helped at the
event. 
Anti-Bullying Week – this week all
classes have taken part in
activities to highlight issues
around bullying and talked about
how we can stop bullying from
happening in our school. 



Holiday Club 
For a while now, we have been looking at ways
in which we could provide a holiday club in
school. This week, I have been talking to
Fleetwood Town Community Trust about using
our school as an Over Wyre venue for them to
run a holiday club each school holiday from
February half-term next year. Their activities
include arts and crafts and themed days as
well as sports for children from age 4 and over
and their prices are very reasonable. 
For this to happen, they need to get an idea of
the possible take-up, starting initially with our
school. 
Please complete the survey on the link below.

https://forms.gle/yRm59yU1tcUFt8Sa9 

Please can we be clear that the only
snacks pupils are permitted to eat at
break times are items of fruit. We have a
few children eating biscuits and crisps
(possibly out of their packed lunches!). 
I must also ask parents not to put
chocolate bars or sweets into packed
lunch boxes. We promote healthy eating
in school so please try to include a piece
of fruit and minimise the number of items
with a high sugar content.  

Break Time Snacks /
Packed Lunches 

Coats 
Please can all pupils bring a coat to school
each day? We try to get them outside for
playtimes as much as possible despite the
weather, so they need to be able to stay
warm and dry. 

 

Christmas Fair 

We are planning a mini-Christmas Fair
on Thursday 1st December from
3:00-5:00pm. There will be a range of
games and activities for the children
and a few stalls, plus refreshments.
Parents are welcome to come along –
we can release your children to you
from 3:00pm or you can collect at
3:30pm and then come and visit the
fair. 

Please note: the new date for the KS2
Christingle Service is Wednesday 14th

December - 6:30pm St Oswald's
Church

https://forms.gle/yRm59yU1tcUFt8Sa9


Breakfast Club is available to book through ParentPay
too. There are 2 session choices - 7:30am drop off, or

8am drop off. Please ensure pupils are not dropped off
at school before 7:30am . 

 
Details of costs can be found on ParentPay, or call

school on 01253 810324. 

After School Club is available to book through
ParentPay; there are 2 session choices - half session

until 4:30pm or full session until 5:30pm. If you require
a later pick up time, please speak with Mrs Adams in

the office. 



Thursday 1/12/22 - School Christmas Fair

Saturday 3/12/22 - Choir singing at Knott End Library
(am)

Saturday 3/12/22 - Choir singing at Knott End Christmas
Lights Swith On (pm) 

Sunday 4/12/22 - Toy Service 10am St Oswald's

Monday 12/12/22 - Years 1 - 3 Christmas performance in
school; 2pm and 6:30pm (Year 4 will support the
singing)

Tuesday 13/12/22 - Pre school and Ash class Christmas
performance in school; 10am

Wednesday 14/12/22 - Christingle Service at St Oswald's
Church - KS2 pupils

Wednesday 14/12/22 - School Christmas Lunch (details
to follow)

Thursday 15/12/22 -  Lancaster on Ice trip (Year 5/6)

Friday 16/12/22 - School close for Christmas (1:30pm)

Tuesday 3/1/23 - INSET

Wednesday 4/1/23 - School opens for all pupils

Lunches
Please complete

the lunch form for
ALL pupils in

school
https://forms.offic
e.com/r/exTQMJtN

LL

Lunches

Lost
property -
Dance
festival
There are a number of
items that have been
misplaced whilst we
were at the Dance

Festival this week. Can
you please check all PE

and send in anything
that's not yours!

https://forms.office.com/r/exTQMJtNLL



